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The new guidance includes first responders such as law enforcement, 
firefighters, correctional staff, detention workers and emergency medical 
technicians at the same level as health care workers in the COVID-19 priority 
list for testing by the North Carolina State Laboratory for Public Health. 
Currently, tests results are returned within 24 hours from when the laboratory 
receives the sample, though it has been taking several days for private labs to 
provide test results. 

While hospitalized patients must remain at the top of this priority list, law 
enforcement and other first responders who believe they may have contracted 
the disease are also a priority due to the essential nature of your work. 

We continue to push for more Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) for 
frontline workers, though unfortunately those items are in short supply across 
the nation and the world. Please know that we are working every day to get 
North Carolina more supplies. 

Finally, in answer to the Sheriff's Association question regarding "drive­
in" worship services convened in open-air areas: I trust law enforcement's 
judgment in directing people to abide by local and state health department 
guidance. These kinds of gatherings appear to be acceptable as long as 
individuals remain in their vehicles and avoid contact. 

These are difficult times for our state, and you should know that I 
appreciate your unfailing service during this time. Public servants who risk their 
own health and safety to keep our state strong are heroes every day, but 
especially during this time of crisis for our state and nation. 

Thank you again for your service to your community and to our state. 

With kind regards, I am 
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Roy Cooper 

Attachment: DHHS COVID-19 Provider G uidance 

https://files.nc.gov/ncdhhs/documents/files/covid-19/COVID-19-Provider-Guidance-Final.pdf



